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	Committee Member
	Present
	absent

	Robert Wentworth, Bldg Insp – Chairperson
	X
	

	Robert Mackey, CE Director – Vice Chair
	X
	

	Ed Garone, Derry Police
	X
	

	David Eastman, Derry Fire 
	X
	

	Mike Fowler, DPW 
	         X
	

	Diane Mulholland, Tax Collector
	X
	

	Charles Foote, Councilor Liaison
	X
	

	George Sioras, Planning Director
	X
	

	Michael Welch, Resident 
	X 
	

	Johnathan West, Resident
	X
	

	Vacant – Resident
	
	

	Courtney Bogaert, Health Inspector
	
	X

	Stacy Beliveau, Tax Collector Alternate
	
	

	George Feole, Police Dept Alternate
	
	


A meeting of the Building & Property Maintenance Committee was held Tuesday, January 18, 2022, at the Derry Municipal Center.  The meeting was called to order at 10:04 am.  
Approval of Minutes

George Sioras made a motion to accept the October 19, 2021, minutes as written.  

Seconded by Diane Mulholland.    

MOTION PASSED (10–0).  
Please note: 19 Crescent Street was the address given during the October meeting.  However, Bob Mackey indicated after the January 18th meeting, that the correct address is 16 Crescent Street and he forgot to mention while the minutes were reviewed.  The October meeting minutes now reflect the correct address which is 16 Crescent Street.  

                                                        OLD BUSINESS

______________________________________________________________________

3 Desforge Road – Bob Wentworth stated that they have been unable to get in touch with the property owner.  Diane Mulholland stated that he has been paying his property taxes.  She suggested a people search.  Bob Wentworth stated that he thought that Boutin Law did one already.  Chief Garone asked how long this property has been vacant.  Bob Wentworth replied that it has been vacant prior to 2019, and it is unknown how long before 2019.    
Low Priority

53 English Range Road – Bob Wentworth stated that a new letter was sent to the property owner last week.  
65 English Range Road – Bob Wentworth stated that a new letter was sent to the property owner last week and that the roof is caved in and unrepairable.    
405 Island Pond Road – at least 10 unregistered motor vehicles are on the property.  Boutin Law gave the property owner until January 10, 2022, to clean up the property.  This case will end up in court.      

7 Donmac Drive – the property is overgrown but the junk was removed from the property.  Bob Wentworth stated they will revisit this property in the spring and that it should be downgraded on the list.  Mike Fowler stated that there is now in probate and that we have fielded calls due to grass height.          
Upcoming Priorities
109 Rockingham Road – Watt’s Auto Salvage, Inc. – George Sioras stated that as of last Friday, January 14th, that 90% of the vehicles were removed.  Ryan Crete, the property owner, was there up until Christmas.  George Sioras further explained that Eric Spofford & Bobby Patel are in the process of purchasing the property (George misspoke and provided the wrong last name during the meeting).  They have indicated that they will apply for mixed use through the Planning Department and plans are expected to arrive in early spring.  They did receive a report for contaminated soils and Bob Mackey explained that the contamination is only about a foot deep, and that soil will need to be removed.   

Diane Mulholland asked if there is a sale date.  George Sioras replied that they do not have a date set yet.  Diane Mulholland stated that they have registered vehicles for Ryan Crete at this address recently.    
Bob Mackey stated that Ryan Crete owes Code Enforcement fees as well.  
7 Jenney Dickey Hill – Bob Mackey stated that there are four unregistered vehicles at this address.  They will turn the case over to Boutin Law.  

49 Berry Road – Bob Mackey stated that this property is all cleaned up.    

NEW BUSINESS
Bob Mackey stated that there is one more property, 80 Fordway Ext., that has junk in the backyard and a few unregistered vehicles.  Bob Wentworth has been communicating with Lisa Morin, the daughter of the property owner.  
Bob Mackey further stated that if a property needs to be added to the distressed list to please reach out to Code Enforcement.  
OTHER BUSINESS
Chief Garone asked about 16 Crescent Street and the porch condition.  Bob Wentworth stated that the carport has been hit.  Chief Garone asked about life safety and if the units are subject to inspection.  David Eastman answered that if there are twelve units or less, they are not on the Derry Fire routine inspection list, unless complaints are received.  Bob Wentworth stated that no one has complained about this property and that he will get in touch with the landlord.  
Mike Fowler stated that the real estate market is hot right now and that the distressed properties such as Watt’s Garage and Carl Zecha are being repaired.  The distressed property list is less than ten properties and is getting smaller by the day.  Mike Fowler stated that he presented to the Town Council on behalf of the Building & Property Maintenance Committee.  

Mike Fowler asked about 16 Franklin Street that burned about a year ago.  George Sioras stated that they hired an engineer and that their plan is to obtain a variance for a three-unit townhouse.  Bob Mackey stated that a demo permit has been applied for prior to the site plan approval.  
Bob Mackey stated that 51 Birch Street is now with a probate attorney.  There are two units in the main house and two units in the back.  There was a water break throughout the entire building, the water is now shut off.  Bob Wentworth stated that it will be all mold if it sits too long.
Councilor Foote asked about 27 Mt. Pleasant Street.  David Eastman indicated that the mortgage holder was not informed of the fire and that the fire was intentionally set.  This property is a total loss.  Bob Wentworth will reach out again.  David Eastman stated that this property should be readded to the distressed list.  Chief Garone stated that there are two siblings and that one is now of age.  
Diane Mulholland stated that the bid for 148 Goodhue Road was paid.  The buyer paid $140,000 for a one-acre lot.  Brenda is settling the money and Mark Fleischer will move the money around.  The old property owner will also receive some funds.  
Diane Mulholland stated that the property owner of 142 Chester Road sold this property to his sister.  No liens were paid, and no title search done.  Chief Garone asked about the unpaid liens and how they could obtain a clear title?  Discussion ensued.  
Mike Fowler stated that if committee members were looking to renew their term, they need to send a letter to Sheila Bodenrader.  Reelection of officers will be announced at the Town Council Meeting in April.   
Bob Wentworth made a motion to adjourn.

Seconded by George Sioras.   

MOTION PASSED (10 – 0).
Meeting adjourned at 10:23 AM.

Next meeting – April 19, 2022 @ 10:00 AM – Third Floor Meeting Room.

Respectfully, 

Jill Jamro, Recording Clerk 
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